
Note: Minutes are summarized by staff. A recording of the meeting is on file with Planning Services. 

Bicycle Advisory Board – Minutes 
February 16, 2021 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes:   Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Jessica Engelman 

Attendance: 

• Board Members Present: Jessica Engelman (Vice-Chair), Harrison Husting, Pablo Monsivais,
Rhonda Young, Mike Bjordahl, Taylor Stevens, Satish Shrestha, Rian Hidalgo, Charlie
Greenwood

• Board Members Not Present: Grant Shipley (Chair), Jason Oestreicher
• Quorum Present: Yes
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Kevin Picanco, Kyle Twohig

Public Comment: 

None 

Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the January 19, 2021 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Liaison Report –
• Rhonda Young reported that the Plan Commission Transportation Subcommittee (PCTS) met on

February 2nd and held workshops for the 6 Year Street Program Update and the Ray and Freya
Alternatives.

• Shauna Harshman reported that the Citizen Transportation Advisory Board approved a 2 Year
Residential Street Plan in which 1.2 million dollars that have been set aside for a sidewalk
maintenance plan and paving unpaved streets.

• Jessica Engelman reported that Council President Beggs will attend Bicycle Advisory Board in
March to talk about Traffic Calming.

2. Chair Report –
• Jessica Engelman mentioned that Spokane Regional Transportation Council (SRTC) Division

Connects webpage had a live survey on it and she recommended that members of the BAB and
of the public should fill it out and to give SRTC feedback on the walking and bicycling
experience.

3. Staff Report –
• Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that the City is conducting a Transit Oriented Development study

that will be focused on biking and walking access to high performance transit stations focusing
initially on the City Line, along with design standards, land use standards, and zoning for
compact development around those high-frequency transit corridors.

• Mr. Quinn-Hurst also reported that Spokane City Downtown plan continues to be developed
and bicycle routes are a large part of the plan.

Workshops: 
1. Ped-Bike Additions to Six-Year Streets Program

• Presentation provided by Kevin Picanco
• Questions asked and answered
• Discussion ensued

2. Priority Bike Network Planning – Current Plans and Studies
• Presentation provided by Colin Quinn-Hurst
• Questions asked and answered
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• Discussion ensued 
 

3. West Central Routes – Upcoming Projects 
• Presentation provided by BAB Committee Report 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:44 PM 
 
Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, March 16, 2021  
 
 


